
 

 

Bethel Lutheran Congregational Council Meeting Feb 2, 2020 
 

The meeting was called to order by president Traci Shoberg at 11:01 am and opened with 
prayer by Pastor David Young.  

 
Business: 
1. A motion was made to approve the trustees to be Ron Lauck, Sara Smith, and Gary Nichols 

for another five year term. 1st Beth Garner, 2nd Edie McGoff. The vote was unanimous. 

2. Council members and staff were recognized 
3.   The line of credit of $100,000 has been approved by Bank of Clarke County.   
4.    The Underground is ready to be redone as work is complete with no water leakage. A team 
is being formed to formulate a vision for the design.  Ella Carlson, council youth liaison, spoke 
about the need for financial support for the project. The goal for completion of the work is Sept 
2020.  
5.     Lynda Grymala is investigating opportunities through Thrivent Action Teams for $250 seed 
money that can be applied to Bethel’s outreach, Underground renovations, etc.  Thrivent appli-
cations are in the church office.  
6.    Sunday Sept 27 is our 200th anniversary celebration.  Upcoming events include Fat Tues-
day on 2/25, OWLS hosting an attorney and financial planner for estate planning education on 
2/16, and an opportunity for ringing bells.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Julie Shanabrook 


